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Téna koe

On 21 June 2023, you emailed the Ministry of Social Development (the
Ministry) requesting, under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the
following information:

according to Treasury's Climate Emergency Response Fund (CERF}
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FELEIvEU Ul Tids DOCH DUUYCLCU CapeXx jUnuimg 1o e ronowinng project.

* Community Connect - Public Transport Concessions for Community
Services Cardholders - $563,000

I would like to request the following information under the OIA:

* what exactly was or will be bought with the provided capex funding
for this project, how much did it cost, and how js it intended to reduce
emissions? If any part of the funding has been or will be spent on
vehicles, I would like the make and modei, price, fuel efficiency, and
vehicle emissions (in gCO2 / km).

On 29 June 2023, the Ministry contacted you stating that your request had
been transferred in full to the Waka Kotahi NZ Transport Agency pursuant to
section 14(b)(ii) of the Act. On 30 June 2023, Waka Kotahi reconsidered the
full transfer, and as an alternative they provided the Ministry with
contributing information to this request. At this point, the Ministry resumed
ownership of your request.

Community Connect is an initiative aimed at making public transport more
affordable for targeted groups. From 1 July 2023, Community Connect
started to provide a 50 percent discount on public transport services for
Community Services Cardholders. Community Connect is eligible for funding
from the Climate Emergency Response Fund as it supports actions in the
Emissions Reduction Plan (ERP).






The principles and purposes of the Official Information Act 1982 under which
you made your request are;

e [0 create greater openness and transparency about the plans, work
and activities of the Government,

¢ to increase the ability of the public to participate in the making and
administration of our laws and policies and

« to lead to greater accountability in the conduct of public affairs,

This Ministry fully supports those principles and purposes. The Ministry
therefore intends to make the information contained in this letter and any
attached documents available to the wider public. The Ministry will do this by
publishing this letter on the Ministry’s website. Your personal detaiis will be
deleted, and the Ministry will not publish any information that would identify
you as the person who requested the information.

Tf wan wich ta dicricc thic regponse with us, please feel free to contact

If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to seek an
investigation and review bv the Omhudaeman. Tnfarmatinn about how to make
a complaint is available al or 0800 802 602.

Nga mihi nui

Rebecca Thurlow
Director
Income
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